IN THE MATTER DRAINAGE DISTRICT No. 34
WORTH COUNTY, IOWA

MINUTES

The Board of Supervisors of Worth County, Iowa, acting for and on behalf of
Drainage District No. 34, Worth County, Iowa met at the Worth County
courthouse at 10:00 A.M. CST, June 25, 2024.

Members present: A.J. Stone, Chairperson
Mark Smeby, Vice-Chairperson
Enos Loberg, Supervisor

Also present: Jacki Backhaus, Auditor
Valerie Paulson, Clerk
Bolton & Menk: Jacob Hagen & Colton Cunningham
Landowners: Josh Rosenberg, Jim Rosenberg, Doug
Krull, Don Hofstrand, Suzanne Hofstrand

Public Hearing for one-time reclassification schedule for DD No. 34
Upper Main improvement at 10:00 A.M.

The drainage clerk will use the current 2023 assessment schedule to
assess the bills that have accumulated to date, which is roughly $505,000.

The current Main will pay for 75%-80% of the total overall costs. The
New Upper Main schedule will be used for the improvement cost difference,
which is 20%-25%. Both schedules will be used in the Fall of 2025 for
final assessments.

A landowner expressed concern about the costs from another landowner
pulling survey stakes and the Engineers having to re-stake it. They would
like to know how that is going to be handled. Jacob said they will take
this into consideration at the completion hearing. The cost of re-staking
this property will be deducted from that landowner’s crop damage refunds.

No objections concerning the reclassification schedule.

Motion Mark Smeby, second by Enos Loberg, accept DD No. 34 Upper Main
one-time reclassification schedule. Meeting adjourned.

A.J. Stome
Chairperson
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Valerie Paulson
Drainage Clerk




